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The City and County of Honolulu supports SB655, which requires the director of taxation to 
provide the real property assessment division of each county with an image of all certificates of 
conveyance filed with the Bureau of Conveyances. 

The current method, whereby the city makes weekly pickups of the printed certificates from the 
Department of Taxation, is not efficient and would be greatly improved with electronic data 
transfers of the conveyance certificates filed with the Bureau of Conveyances. Additionally, the 
Department of Taxation would no longer need to provide printed copies of these certificates for 
the counties. Since the Department of Taxation has already implemented scanning of these 
documents, it would be extremely beneficial for the counties to receive digital copies of these 
conveyance records. These documents contain information that would enabl.e the counties to 
promptly track recorded ownership, encumbrances, restrictions, uses, and sales prices of real 
property for the purpose of determining real property tax assessments. 

Your consideration and approval of this bill is greatly appreciated. 

Sincerely, 


